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PRESIDENT’S CORNER

Where does all the time go when you are having
fun?! It goes to tea at Ferry Plantation House, to
Civic League Board meetings with a good team,
raking leaves, Civic League meeting with friends
and neighbors, Garden Club, Halloween Walk (with
200 children having cookies, cider games and fun),
raking leaves, making apprentice shirts for the
Pumpkin Fling costumes and raking leaves.
If you want to take a break from raking your leaves
and have some fun, join your neighbors at the Civic
League meeting on November 15. It is election
night and your voices and votes are needed.
We will miss Betty Bloxom and Belinda Nash,
outgoing recording secretary and treasurer
respectively. They have performed exemplarily.
Thank you Betty and Belinda!
Call 490-0925 for information about joining in on
any of the other fun activities.
Welcome to Karla and John Compton, who moved
here in May and have attended the Civic League
meetings, helped with the tea and the Halloween
walk. Great community spirit! It was also good to
see the Simmons and Fremds again at the meeting.
That’s all, folks. See you on November 15 in the
school cafeteria.

Peggy Caverly

President

Connie's Comments from the Townhomes
Welcome to our new neighbors!

We have new residents at 4520 St. Johns Ct. Sandra
Salisbury and 3 year old son Tyler Jones. Sandra is
in the Navy. We welcome them and hope she will
become active in the community.

A case of neighbors helping neighbors! Thanks to
Linda Jarman and Floyd of St Denis' Ct. for pinch-
hitting and delivering the newsletters to townhome
residents. We appreciate you.

Connie Lue

CIVIC LEAGUE MEETING AT 7:30 ON
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 15 IN THE
SCHOOL CAFETERIA!

Our speaker for the evening is Jerry Frostick of
Final Kick Sports located at 2242 W. Great Neck
Road in Virginia Beach. Running, walking, biking
or swimming: it’s for everyone, beginners to the
experienced. If you have been thinking of a way to
activate your life, nothing can be easier than picking
up your feet and moving forward. Jerry has a way
of helping you feel like anything is possible. He
has helped many people achieve their goals. So
stop a moment and take the time to be active in your
life, your health and your total wellbeing. Come
see and hear Jerry at the Civic League Meeting!

ELECTIONS FOR PEMBROKE

MEADOWS CIVIC LEAGUE

OFFICERS, THURSDAY, NOV. 15:

Members who cannot attend the Election Meeting
on November 15 can pick up absentee ballots from
Teri Mikulka (497-5856) or Virginia Avoli (497-
7117). All ballots must be turned in to either Teri
or Virginia by noon, Thursday, November 15. No
ballots will be accepted after that date and time.
ONLY PAID MEMBERS OF THE CIVIC
LEAGUE ARE ELIGIBLE TO VOTE.

PRESIDENT Peggy Caverly
15T VICE PRESIDENT  Clera Hall

2" VICE PRESIDENT Sid Sward
TREASURER Elaine Kane

CORRES. SECRETARY Loretta Watkins
MEMBERSHIP CHAIR. Daphne Sanders
RECORDING SEC. Karla Compton



Building and Grounds

The Building and Grounds committee appreciate the
support you have given us in volunteering for our
median cleanup. We can always use your support,
suggestions and reports on neglect in the area. If
you have any questions. concerns or would like to
volunteer. please contact: Travis Little 671-7885 or
Via Email @ LITTLHOM@BET.COM.

Jim Golden 16 — 31 October

Randy Garret & Family 1 — 15 November

John Shaedel 16 — 30 November

Jimmy & Nancy Eddings 1 — 15 December

Bryan & Dylan Little 16 —29 December

1 — 15 January

16 — 31 January

LAWN & GROUNDS CARE

Wow. leaves are everywhere! Its that time of
year where trees are shedding their friends
giving us the signal that cold weather cometh! As
leaves pile up we request you keep the gutters
and sidewalks as clear as possible. As most of you
know clear bags of leaves left curbside will
be picked up every Wednesday by the city. I must
say the grounds in the area look great and we are
proud to be a part of this well established
community. Keep up the good work!

Travis Little

Neighborhood
Watch Program

Out for the Evening or If You're
Traveling -

| found some excellent information in a little pamphlet entitled
"Tips for Safe and Happy Holidays" produced by the Virginia
Beach Police Department:

e Ifyou're traveling...... Get an automatic timer for your
lights.

e  Ask a neighbor to watch your home and park in the
driveway from time to time.

e Have mail and newspaper stopped unless you can arrange
for a neighbor to pick it up.

e Ifyou're out for the evening......Turn on lights and a radio
or TV so it looks like someone is at home.

e Be extra cautious about locking doors and windows when
you leave, even if it's just for a few minutes.

Margie Brotman

MEDIAN ALERT!

Over the years the Garden Club and the Civic
League have had an excellent working relationship _
with our City Landscape Services Division. THE
TWO MEDIANS IN OUR NEIGHBORHOOD
ARE CITY PROPERTY. Because of that fact, we
obtain permission from the City before any changes
are made. The City TRUSTS us to do some of the
maintenance in an appropriate manner. Some of the
newer plant species which have been installed in
recent years require lower maintenance and actually
were hybridized to stay at a certain level in height.
However, when this type of plant is sheared rather
than pruned, it actually grows instead of staying at
its designed height.
If anyone is interested in helping with some of the
maintenance and upkeep that we customarily
undertake, please feel free to contact appropriate
officers of either the Garden Club (Jeanette
Willenbrink @ 497-0700) or the Civic League
(Clera Hall @ 473-8258). The Civic League has
an ongoing Median Cleanup and volunteers in that
capacity are always needed and greatly appreciated.
If you are taking a walk to the shopping center or
anywhere in the community, take a small trash bag
with you and help our community stay clean and
tidy. We have a great neighborhood and we really
need you good residents to help to keep us looking
nice. At every Civic League meeting there is a
sign-up sheet for a two-week Median Cleanup for
every month in the year. OR you may call Travis
Little @ 671-7885 to volunteer.

Jeanette Willenbrink

Civic League Membership Drive

Our membership for 2001 has been one of the best for several
years. We have almost one half of our residents as members
this year. The following table lists the statistics for each
street. Talk to your neighbors and encourage them to join for
2002. The annual dues are only $10. Send your dues to the
address listed on the letterhead of this Newsletter. The
newsletter alone is worth the cost of membership.

Note: Anyone may submit articles for the
newsletter. The editor will include all articles of
general civic interest based upon space available.
My e-mail address is jim.hal@home.com.
Thanks

Jim Hall
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Oct. 28, 2001
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CAFETERIA
CATERING

737 Independence Blvd.
Giant Square Shopping Center
Virginia Beach, VA 23455

MIKE DUNN

PHONE 499-9744
FAX 499-6057
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REPAIRS
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DAN JEFFRIES

REALTOR®

“Call Me On My SELL Phone”
Office: 757-306-7653 (SOLD)
Cellular: 757-406-7355 (SELL)
Toll Free: 1-800-448-5865
e-mail: my-realtor.cc@home.com

SRR
LONG & FOSTER,
REALTORS

Go To: www.My-Realtor.cc

LynN1AVEN OFFICE
562 Lynnhaven Parkway, Suite 101 / Virginia Beach, Virginin 23452 ===

Commercicl

Lisensed
+ +
Insured Residentiol

Complete Professional Plumbing

John Somers

Ofc 473-8442
Pgr 459-1060

2% Ars/ Master Plumber

GICN%A

MORE THAN A MOVIE!

Serving Beer, Wine & Food-
Complimentary Admission Tickets
will be given to Civic League Members
at all Civic League Meetings

Edward Jones

Andrew Brondel

Inyestment Representative

1530 Professional Cirele

\ il'giuiu Beach, VA 23455

Bus 737-199-8380  ax 888-236-8078

Toll Free 866-400-8388 Bring i ng

www.edwardjones.com Wall Street

Serving Individual Investors Since 1871 to
Pembroke

Danny's Ceramic Tile
Specializing in Floors & Walls

Free Estimates

Danny Paternite

Home 248-0510 Cell 672-4586

Cheryl B. Wolfred

Independent Shaklee Distributor

www.shaklee.net/cbwolfred
Email: cbwolfred@home.com
Telephone: 757/473-1096

@ :
Independent
Distributor
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